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DATE:		2/8/2016

TO:		Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors
		Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Committee on Transportation, Public Works & Transit 	
FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:	Authorization to Accept Surface Transportation Program - Urban (STP - Urban) Grant Funds for Transit Bus Replacement


POLICY
Chapter 56 of the Milwaukee County Administrative Code requires authorization from the County Board
to accept state or federal discretionary grant awards.

BACKGROUND
Applications were due to the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) by August 1, 2015 for consideration of Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) Surface Transportation Program - Urban (STP - Urban) by the Advisory Committee on Transportation System Planning and Programming for the Milwaukee Urbanized Area. 

At its December meeting, the Southeast Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission (SEWRPC) approved the recommendation of the Advisory Committee on Transportation System Planning and Programming for the Milwaukee Urbanized Area’s recommendation to approve $3.2 million of the $3.59 million available STP-U dollars for replacement of transit buses for Milwaukee County.  The remaining $392,000 of STP-U funding was made available to Waukesha County.  SEWRPC’s approval of the STP-U program is then submitted to the state for review and approval by the Governor.  

For awarded projects, STP – Urban requires a 20 percent local matching funds contribution.  Total approved project costs of $4 million for replacement of eight (8) transit buses would be funded by $3.2 million in federal funding and $800,000 in required Milwaukee County matching funds.  

The Milwaukee County Department of Transportation (MCDOT) recommends that Milwaukee County accept the federal STP - Urban funds for bus replacement at this time.  Subsequently, as the start date for the approved project is refined in coordination with WisDOT, the MCDOT would include the capital project for bus replacement with both the federal funding and required Milwaukee County match component as part of a future annual budget request.

FISCAL EFFECT
The Surface Transportation Program - Urban (STP - Urban) grant requires a local match of 20 percent for the bus replacement capital project.

Total approved project cost of $4 million would be funded by $3.2 million in federal STP - Urban revenue and $800,000 in required Milwaukee County matching funds.  The cost for the project, including the offsetting federal revenue and required Milwaukee County matching funds contribution, would be included for County Board approval as part of a future annual budget request. 

RECOMMENDATION
The Director of the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation is recommending authority be granted to accept $3.2 million in Surface Transportation Program – Urban (STP - Urban) funds covering the grant award period of State Fiscal Years 2015-2020.



Prepared by: 	
		James H. Martin, Director of Administration, MCDOT

Approved by:

_______________________________
Brian Dranzik
Director, Department of Transportation


cc: 	Chris Abele, County Executive
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
Dan Boehm, Managing Director, Milwaukee County Transit System
Steve Nigh, Sr. Mgr. Grants Development, MCDOT
Steve Kreklow, Budget Director, DAS - PSB
Steve Cady, Research Director, Office of the Comptroller
Vince Masterson, Capital Finance, DAS-PSB
	Anthony Geiger, Fiscal and Budget Analyst, DAS-PSB
